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March 31, 2023 
 
Mr. Rory O’Connor 
Chair, Village Planning Board 
66 Front Street 
Ballston Spa, NY 12020 
 
  RE: Fox Subdivision 
     
 
Dear Chairman O’Connor 
 
Enclosed please find an updated application with regard to the above referenced matter reflecting the 
change in “Applicant” from Sophia Marruso to Matthew Chauvin.   
 
Also enclosed are five (5) paper copies of the revised survey.   As discussed, the updated survey 
reflects the distances applicable to the previously blank arced corner of Ballston Avenue and West 
High Street.   Please note that, in the event that this application is approved, it is my client’s intention 
to undertake to improve the sight distance at the intersection of Ballston Avenue and West High 
Street by excavating and tapering the berm on his property away from the streets.    
 
It is my understanding that this matter has been placed upon the Planning Board Agenda for April 12, 
2023.  Please advise if you require anything further prior to the meeting and I will be sure my office 
provides it immediately.   
 
Thank you for your kind consideration of this application.   
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Matthew J. Chauvin 
 
Matthew J. Chauvin, Esq.  
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